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	Question 
	Answer 

	What is the appraisal completion deadline for the current year 2020/21?
	The appraisal completion deadline for the current appraisal year 2020/21 is 31 March 2021.The Board’s usual appraisal phasing system does not apply for this year.  

The appraisal completion deadline for Clinical Fellows is dependent on their contract end date.  Clinical Fellows with contracts ending in February 2021 should complete their appraisal by the end of January 2021, and those with contracts ending in August 2021 should complete their appraisal between April – July 2021.           

	How should I meet with my appraiser to allow my appraisal meeting to take place? 
	Your appraisal meeting should be carried out remotely via Microsoft Teams, or in person in accordance with social distancing rules.   

	Due to the pandemic I was unable to complete my 2019/20 appraisal. Do I now need to complete two separate appraisals for 2019/20 and 2020/21 by 31st March 2021?
	No. A 2020/21 appraisal should be completed by 31 March 2021, covering all of your supporting information gathered since your last appraisal to bring you up to date. Your appraiser should note within the Form 4 the time period covered within your appraisal.   

	What should the focus and content of appraisal be for the appraisal year 2020/21?
	It is acknowledged that doctors will have found it challenging to collect meaningful supporting information as a result of the pandemic. The appraisal should be a reflective discussion and focus on the well-being of the appraisee. 

The GMC accept flexibility with regard to the submission of supporting information for appraisal but have made it clear that consideration of the core GMC requirements, particularly with regard to patient safety issues, such as compliments, complaints and reflections on adverse events continues to be necessary before a revalidation recommendation is made.  Doctors should continue to upload any supporting information that they have been able to collect and discuss as normal with their appraiser.

	What should I enter within my SOAR Form 3, if I have not been able to gather enough evidence to fully complete each of the Domains for this year? 
	Lack of evidence within a Domain will not hinder you from completing the SOAR forms.
SOAR has the capability to take account of the changed emphasis in appraisal for this year and will allow users to by-pass a section/domain by writing ‘nothing to submit’ in the appropriate field and you will be able to move to the next section.

	Why has my revalidation submission date been moved by the GMC as a result of the pandemic?
	In order to support the health service to prioritise clinical care for patients during the coronavirus pandemic and therefore give Responsible Officers and doctors more time to reschedule and complete appraisals, doctors who were due to revalidate between 17 March 2020 & 16 March 2021 had their revalidation submission date moved by 1 year by the GMC.  
Given the ongoing challenges that doctors are facing, the GMC recently extended this approach to those doctors due to revalidate between 17 March 2021 and 31 July 2021 (whose dates had not already been moved as a result of the pandemic). The revalidation submission dates for this group of doctors have been moved back by four months.  .

	The GMC have moved my revalidation submission date, is there any scope of flexibility to revalidate before the submission date?
	The GMC has placed the cohort of doctors whose revalidation have been rescheduled as a result of the pandemic “under notice”, which means that revalidation recommendations can  be submitted for doctors at any point up until their new date, if appropriate and confirmed by the Responsible Officer.      

If you wish to be considered for revalidation in advance of your   submission date, please contact the Medical Appraisal & Revalidation Team to advise of this at: medical.revalidation@ggc.scot.nhs.uk. 

	Due to the pandemic I have not been able to complete 5 appraisals within this revalidation cycle, does that mean I will not be able to revalidate? 
	The Responsible Officer can make a recommendation to revalidate a doctor with less than five appraisals providing that all of the required supporting information has been collected and discussed at earlier appraisals in the revalidation cycle.

	I was originally due to revalidate during the appraisal year 2019/20, and my revalidation submission date was then rescheduled by the GMC as a result of the pandemic. Can I be considered for revalidation recommendation based on my 2019/20 appraisal and previous appraisals within the cycle?        
	Yes. If you have completed your 19/20 appraisal and your appraisal information is up to date (inclusive of patient and colleague feedback over the last 5 year cycle), it will be possible for you to be considered for revalidation by the Responsible Officer. 

If you wish to be considered for revalidation please contact the Medical Appraisal & Revalidation Team to advise of this at: medical.revalidation@ggc.scot.nhs.uk.

	If I am recommended for revalidation in advance of my rescheduled revalidation submission date, when will I next be due to revalidate? 
	Your next revalidation submission date will fall 5 years from your rescheduled date (not from the date that your recommendation is submitted to the GMC).  



	What If I am not ready to revalidate by the time of my revalidation submission date? 
	The Responsible Officer can submit a deferral recommendation if you have not been able to collect all of the required supporting information and discuss it at an appraisal.

A deferral simply postpones your revalidation date; it has no impact on your licence or ability to practise. It does not reflect any concern about your practice or professionalism.




